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Headteacher’s Letter 
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Good morning and welcome to the end of the first half of the summer 

term.  The staff and children are certainly ready for a short break and a change 

in routine.  It has been a very intense half term with every minute of our day 

focussed on learning; please don't underestimate what this means to your 

children.  Over the half term, they have developed resilient learning skills and 

we have seen a real uplift in the quality and quantity of work produced.  In 

response to learning over the pandemic, staff have really had to focus on key 

learning skills.  This has required re-writes of pretty much every single taught 

lesson, so that we can make sure we are over learning and backfilling any 

knowledge gaps the children have.  This methodology will continue next half 

term.  In line with planned Covid restriction easing, we have arranged as many 

experiential learning opportunities as possible for the children across the 

school.  Our school calendar is literally chockablock!  We are conscious that 

there may be a lot of demands for consents and payments all at once, but these 

experiences are so valuable to the children. 

We remain hopeful that the government will continue its planned pathway of 

restriction lifting towards the end of June but are yet to have any 

confirmation.  As schools, we have been notified of the rising number of Indian 

variant cases of Covid19 within the locality (particularly in Woking) which Public 

Health are tracking carefully.  When we return after the half term, all Covid 

measures will remain in place and we will then await government guidance 

about any restriction lifting.  I will keep you updated of any changes.  In light of 

this, as a school we are having a plan A and plan B for all end of term activities, 

trips, visits, and processes within the school.    

Just a quick reminder that should your child test positive for Covid19 over the 

half-term holiday, I will be picking up emails for this purpose.  Please leave 

contact details so that I can get back to you as soon as possible and put track 

and trace procedures in place.  I can be contacted  at 

head@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk  

We are forging ahead with plans for September regarding classes, staffing etc, 

and will communicate to parents and children after half term as soon as this has 

been confirmed.  This year, more than ever, it is vital that we transition children 

and share detailed information with staff.  

I would be very grateful if you could find time to complete our very short 

questionnaire which will be sent to you electronically about our Covid ‘keep, 

lose and considers’, in order to help us plan for September.  We are keen to 

hear your views.  We know that you don't all share the same views,  but we are 

keen to hear what works for you and are also open to any suggestions you 

might have.   

Year 2 have enjoyed a great week of learning outdoors, completing a variety of 

gardening activities linked to their learning.  They have worked with parents 

and volunteers to develop part of the school garden which has been a joy to 

see.  Thank you to those parents who have helped us out! 

Thanks also to the PTA for organising today's Krispy Kreme treats fundraiser.  As 

there was huge demand, the PTA managed to negotiate to acquire more, so I 

am hopeful that all of you who wanted these for your children (or indeed 

yourselves) have managed to order.  To balance out this sweet treat, we will be 

getting in our daily mile before tucking into them and also to let you know that 

the monies raised from this sale will be put towards our request to the PTA for 

DIARY DATES 

29 May - 6 June: HALF TERM 

Mon 7 June: INSET Day 

Wed 9 June: YN & YR 

Minibeast Workshop 

Fri 11 June: Y3 Orienteering & 

Team Building 

Sat 12 June (evening): Virtual 

School Quiz 

Mon 14 & Tue 15 June: YN - Y2 

Perform Drama Workshops 

Tue 15 June: Bag2School 

Collection 

Wed 16 June: EYFS & KS1 

Sports Day  

Wed 16 June: Y5 Away Day at 

Fullbrook 

Thu 17 June: KS2 Sports Day  

Mon 21 June: Y6 Mission 

Possible 

Tue 22 June: Y4 Mission 

Possible 

Wed 23 June: Y6 Bushcraft 

Thursday 24 June: Class 

Photos (not Beech & Pine) 

Thursday 24 June: Y6 Bring 

Books to Life Dance Workshop 

Friday 25 June: Class Photos 

(Beech & Pine) 

Friday 25 June: Y2 & Y3 Music 

Workshops 

Fri 2 July: Y5 Archery & 

Orienteering 

Tue 6 July: Y6 Leavers Do 

Fri 9 July: Back Together Again 

PTA evening event 

Fri 16 July: Break the Rules 

Mufti Day 

Wed 21 July: Last day of term 

mailto:head@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
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sports and play equipment.  

I hope you all have an enjoyable half term including the Bank Holiday weekend - the weather is set to be 

far nicer than it has been for weeks.  Hopefully, you'll get a great opportunity to meet up with friends and 

family, enjoy some sunshine, and perhaps a short break as we head towards 'normality.'  We will look 

forward to welcoming you all back into school on Tuesday 8th June. 

Keep safe and well  

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS DO 

 

Tuesday 20th July, 5 - 9pm 

Pyrford Cricket Club 

 

Bar/Food/Music/Games 

Full details to follow 

Green-fingered Year 2 
Year 2 have been working in their play area, clearing the ground and scattering wildflower seeds, building raised beds 

and planting vegetables, herbs and flowers.  They made natural sculptures, designed bug hotels and wrote instructions 

for a wildlife garden.  



Pond Dipping … don’t fall in! 
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Y6 Greeks & Y5 Vikings 

There are still some payments 

outstanding. 

New Trips Online 

Y3 Outreach activities 

Y4 Mission  Possible 

Y6 Mission Possible - Bushcraft 

Breakfast Club & Treetops 

Please settle accounts today.  

Payment must be made at the 

time of booking. 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all the parents who have worked so hard on the 

environmental garden.  Year 1 have really enjoyed pond dipping - they found lots of newts and 

nobody fell in! 

Smartie Maths 
Year 4 have been using Smarties to record 

their data on tally charts and bar charts.  

The children had lots of fun investigating 

this! 
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GOLDEN BOOK 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GOLDEN BOOK WINNERS THIS WEEK 

N SQUIRRELS 

Hadi Abdullah for painting a great caterpillar!  This week we are 

learning about minibeasts.  We read the story “The Very Hungry 

Caterpillar” and created our own caterpillars.  This story is one of 

Hadi’s favourites and he joined in as we read the book together. 

3 ELM 

Sara Butt.  Sara has settled well into Elm class.  I’ve chosen her for the 

Golden Book this week because she has written a lovely introduction 

to her World War 2 story.  We have been looking at how to 

punctuate speech this week and she has worked hard with this.  Well 

done Sara! 

R BEECH 

Haleema Pazir.  Haleema is becoming a very keen writer.  She 

decided to write all about her recent Eid celebrations at the writing 

table and also sent a picture in on Seesaw of her in her new Eid 

clothes.  She told the class about her celebrations at home.  Eid 

Muburak Haleema! 

3 MAPLE 

Sam Willgoss for putting 100% effort into his artwork and creating a 

brilliant Blitz scene!  Well done Sam! 

R HAZEL 

Harry Tebbutt.  Harry has been very busy in Hazel class this term!  He 

always has a smile on his face, tries his very best and asks a lot of 

questions. 

4 ALDER 

Annie Whyman-Taylor for writing a fantastic persuasive letter in the 

role of Jemmy Button.  Well done for using a range of persuasive 

devices Annie! 

1 CHESTNUT 

Harry Doig.  This week in Chestnut Class we have been making non-

fiction books about animal groups.  Harry made a wonderful book all 

about fish.  He showed his scientific knowledge and used questions 

to interest the reader.  Great job Harry! 

4 LARCH 

Jay Ross for writing an excellent diary entry in the role of Jemmy 

Button.  When I read your writing, I could really imagine what life was 

like for Jemmy Button and how much he missed his old home.  I was 

so impressed Jay! 

1 OAK 

Florence Brockway for working really hard at her writing.  She has 

written a piece about her visit to the farm independently.  I am really 

pleased to see her listening carefully for the sounds in her words and 

using full stops in the correct places.  Well done Florence! 

5 CHERRY 

Millie Henson for an excellent piece of writing from Skellig’s 

perspective.  She made ambitious language choices and structured 

her sentences accurately.  Well done Millie. 

1 PINE 

William Carpenter for working really hard on his independent 

writing.  He has been listening for the sounds in the words and 

linking them to the correct letter.  He wrote a fantastic animal fact 

book.  Well done William! 

5 WILLOW 

Lalla-Salma Ayouche.  In English, Lalla-Salma has written a fantastic 

piece in role where she has worked hard to use good structure and 

language.  Well done Lalla-Salma. 

2 CEDAR 

Mira Moser for thinking of some brilliant ideas for our garden 

makeover.  Mira always works extremely hard and tries her very 

best. 

6 HOLLY 

Cameron Blacker.  We have been studying Japanese Manga drawing 

in our Art lessons, and I really like how Cameron has drawn such 

large, expressive eyes, a tiny nose, and his triangular-shaped mouth 

in true Manga style.  His choice of blue hair is perfect for his cartoon 

character.  Well done Cameron. 

2 HAWTHORN 

Oliver Tine  for working brilliantly with his maths all year.  He has 

cracked all our calculation work and has started to develop his 

mastery skills by solving challenging problems.  He has done 

wonderful work on fractions.  Great job Oliver! 

 

6 LAUREL 

Tryston Webster.  In English, we have just started reading our 

exciting new book ‘Stormbreaker’ and this week we wrote a diary 

entry from the perspective of our protagonist - Alex Rider.  Tryston 

has been working hard improving his writing over the past few 

weeks, being more adventurous with vocabulary and punctuation.  

Well done Tryston.  Keep up the great work! 

2 HAWTHORN 

Sienna Cottrell for working really hard on her writing throughout 

Year 2.  Her  work is beautifully presented, and includes interesting 

vocabulary and great ideas.  This week she wrote a wonderful story 

about an adventurous hedgehog based on our book, The Hodgeheg.  

Great writing Sienna! 

6 SYCAMORE 

Viola Fairn.  We have just started reading a new book in English - 

Stormbreaker by Anthony Horowitz.  Viola has written a great diary 

entry in role as the main character Alex Rider.  She has used an 

informal tone with lots of detail.  Super work! 
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Haleema Pazir 

Oliver Tine 

Sienna Cottrell 

Millie Henson 

Sara Butt 

Annie Whyman-Taylor 

Mira Moser 
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Lalla-Salma Ayouche 

Viola Fairn 
Tryston Webster 
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Wednesday 1st September INSET DAY Tuesday 4th January INSET DAY 

Thursday 2nd September INSET DAY Monday 14th - Friday 18th Half Term Holiday 

Friday 3rd September Children return to school Friday 1st April School finishes at 12:00 

Monday 25th - Friday 29th 

October 

Half Term Holiday Monday 4th - Monday 18th 

April 

Easter Holiday 

Monday 1st November INSET DAY Monday 30th May - Friday 

3rd June 

Half Term Holiday 

Thursday 16th December School finishes at 12:00 Monday 6th June INSET DAY 

Friday 17th December - 

Monday 3rd January 

Christmas Holiday Friday 22nd July School finishes at 12:00 

TERM DATES 2021/22 
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